The minutes of Lezayre Parish Commissioners Meeting held on Thursday 1st December 2016, at 7.00pm, The Community Hall, Clenagh Road, Sulby, Lezayre.

Members present: Mrs. V A Quane (Chairman), Mr K Brew (Vice Chairman), Mr J Teare, and Mr. A D Radcliffe and Miss V Radcliffe. Mrs M Rimmer the Clerk took the minutes. There were two members of the public and no members of the press in attendance.

Matters arising from the minutes

It was pointed out to the clerk that the minutes of the previous meeting held on the 3rd November 2016, having been circulated, were not quite correct. The necessary corrections were noted to be amended and they will be signed at the next public meeting.

The clerk was asked to chase up the lights that need to be returned to the shop for our Christmas tree arriving next week.

The Clerk advised the members that she had received some information regarding the volume of litter collected up by Mr Jackson from the Sulby Glen Road up to the Bungalow. The Commissioners were very grateful for his commitment to keeping the Glen free of litter. The clerk suggested that we create a press release to show his hard work, which may encourage others to be more thoughtful and take their litter home. Mr Brew proposed this and Mr Teare seconded.

Mr Teare updated the members following this attendance to the NTMLG meeting. The point regarding the creation of a school zone, similar to that on the TT course raised by Mr and Mrs Dodd who attended our last meeting had been put forward for consideration.

The clerk advised that had chased up the cutting back of the hedges on the Dale Lane through to the Claddagh and had learnt that Anna Goldsmith was no longer dealing with these issues. They are now to be directed to Paul Curran. With regard to our other query that was raised in connection with bikes using this lane we were recommended to contact the Police.

Mrs Quane advised the members that there was a new scrambling course above the rifle range on Sky Hill and wished for this to be noted.

The clerk advised the members that she had contacted the Disabled workshop to establish if they could create a sign for the Bayr Jairg Charrin. They advised that they could not make anything worth while for our small budget. Mr Brew suggested that we contact the sign writer in Laxey for a price for a painted sign.

The clerk advised the members that she had written to highways to ascertain when the works to Lezayre Road would be completed in terms of white line painting etc. Kerrin Wells should be reporting to us shortly on this matter. The clerk had also asked for all the road signs to be removed from this location.

Mrs Quane thanked all those who attended the Remembrance Service at the War Memorial last month.

Mrs Quane asked the clerk to contact AFD regarding their Charity evening on the 8th December sending her apologies as she was unable to attend.

Correspondence

Isle of Man Government

Treasury - Consultation on the Beneficial Ownership Bill 2017 No comments

Valuation for Lezayre Properties as at 1st December 2016 £109,025

Invitation to Christmas 2016 Reception Government House Wednesday 14th December 2016 6.30pm. Information passed to Mrs Quane

Department of Infrastructure -

Highways -

A14 Tholt y Wil road (Lezayre) Temporary Imposition of 30 Mph and 50Mph speed limits. (on notice boards)

Temporary Imposition of 30Mph and 50Mph speed limits on the A1 between Marown and German and on the A3 between German and Lezayre (on notice board)

Isle of Man Railways - Advertising Christmas events on the Railways (on notice board)

Information Commissioner – Renewal papers for Miss Radcliffe completed. Renewal papers for Mr Teare. Mr Teare completed his papers.

Sulby Primary School – Invite to Nativity Play 7th at 2pm, 8th December 6pm. Miss Radcliffe requested a ticket for Thursday evening.

Municipal Association – Invitation for members to attend training on Statutory Powers 17.01.17. Mr Teare asked for further information. M Rimmer would like to attend.

Mr Morris News letter – 320 321 322

The next meeting was set for Thursday 5th January 2017 at 7pm

There being no further business the chairman closed the meeting at 7.40pm.

Signed	Chairman
Date	